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Thank you for e-mail of 10 November seeking an update on the issues raised at my
meeting with yourself and representatives from Elluminate Ourlives campaign in
August 2013.

The key issue for the Elluminate Ourlives Campaign is for schools to make use of the
Elluminate video-conferencing software to connect pupils at home for one reason or
another to their class. As | stated at our meeting, the Department of Education (DE)
fully appreciates the benefits that software such as Elluminate video-conferencing can
provide, particularly in a situation where a child is unable to attend class. However, DE
does not see Elluminate as the sole answer for pupils who are at home and may have a
range of different/complex needs. It is one intervention that can be put in place but
cannot, and should not, be viewed as the only one. Different products and interventions
may suit different children and ultimately it is a matter for the school/teachers to decide

on the methods they use in their delivery of the curriculum — DE cannot prescribe the
use of Elluminate.

Since our meeting | have however taken a number of steps to encourage the use of
Elluminate. | have written to schools to raise awareness about the software and to
encourage them to use it to best effect. My letter also reminded schools of the need to
ensure they keep up to speed with technological developments and to consider the full
range of available IT services when considering the educational needs of children with
social, emotional and behavioural difficulties or other special educational needs who are
registered at their school but who are at home and in need of continuing education. |
also provided them with a number of examples of how the software can be used.
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providing advice and guidance to our teachers/schools, | also wrote to all the ELB Chief
Executives to raise awareness of Elluminate. The ELBs had previously been contacted
by DE officials back in June 2013 asking them to scope training requirements within
their organisations regarding the use of the Elluminate software and | understand that
officers nominated by the North Eastern Board have received training and dates for
training are currently being processed for officers from other Area Boards. As with my
letter to schools, | also provided the ELBs with some examples of how the software can
be used and suggested that the use of video-conferencing and some of C2k's new
service products might be of benefit to those involved in delivering Home Tuition.

In relation to trade union concerns regarding the use of the software to connect a pupil
from their home, | have asked DE officials to continue their work with trade union side to
resolve any issues. | understand that the Joint Working Party has established a working
group to prepare guidance on the use of Elluminate. | understand the Working Group
recently viewed a useful demonstration of the Elluminate product and were also given a
demonstration of the Fronter online learning platform and the digital repository Equella.
These can also be effective tools for maintaining contact with pupils at home. The
Group is scheduled to meet again later in November and DE officials will be seeking an

update on progress after this meeting. | have asked to be kept informed of
developments.

Finally, | agreed to consider the Department for Education (DfE) guidance, Ensuring a
good education for children who cannot attend school because of health needs
which was submitted as a late paper for the meeting.

Initial analysis of the DfE guidance suggests that it places much greater responsibilities
on Local Authorities in respect of the education they provide for any child unable to
aftend school because of health needs. The guidance acknowledges that effective
collaboration between the child, parents and all relevant services is essential to
delivering effective education for children with additional health needs. It does not
provide direction on the process to be used.

Currently we do not have similar guidance but many of the provisions of the guidance,
are close to our legislative requirements and current practice. The requirement to
ensure a suitable full-time education is provided utilises the same definition of ‘suitable’

as our own and the established hours constituting required daily attendance at Key
Stage 4 (22.5 hours per week) are similar.

DE officials are currently working to draft guidance for ‘Education Other Than at
School' (EOTAS) with a view to having a draft with me in December and to have
concluded stakeholder discussions early in the New Year. The intention is that this will
be broader than this DfE guidance, addressing a wider spectrum of EOTAS need and

provision. DE officials will, nevertheless, consider this DfE guidance as part of their
work.
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